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PLEASANT HILL DOLFINS
PARENT CLUB BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, January 13, 2014
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  
Matt Lovett; Lois Shaw; Eric Janssen; Devon Knight; Sharon Murphy; Gus Jullien; Laura Bastin; Rob Hicks; Amy Ross
ADDITIONAL PEOPLE PRESENT

Korey Riley – PH Parks & Rec; Talli Pitcher - Coach
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Matt Lovett.  [Under by-law protocol, if there is no President or the President is not able to attend a meeting, the Vice President shall call the meeting to order, followed by the Treasurer and then the Secretary.  Since the Vice President was not yet at the meeting, the Treasurer called the meeting to order.]
NEW BUSINESS
Rob’s wife Ande was kind enough to accept and incorporate suggestions/changes to the current by-laws.  Copies were passed out to all board members for review and additional questions/suggestions.  It was decided that we will discuss the by-laws in depth at the February meeting.  
PRESIDENT
We still don’t have a President.  
VICE PRESIDENT – Laura Bastin
Laura had nothing new to report at this meeting.
SECRETARY – Lois Shaw
Lois reported that the December minutes were approved and sent to Korey for posting.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Matt Lovett
Current reconciled checking register balance:   $26,897.43
Endowment savings account:   $2,048.96
2014 Cash Flow (exclusive of carryforwards and carryovers):

· Income YTD:
$1.33

· Expense YTD:
$114.52

· Net YTD:           $(113.19)

2014 Performance-to-Budget

· Income: N/A

· Expense: N/A

· Net performance-to-budget: [∆ Exp - ∆ Inc]: N/A

Matt did a quick 2013 budget review and overall we did very well and are in good shape going into 2014.
A 2014 Budget Committee meeting is set.  At the February meeting Matt will present the proposed budget for 2014 for board approval.

In August 2013, the board approved $1200 to be spent for ten 10x10 pop ups for Age Group Tents for home meets and additional pop ups where needed.  Myles Farrell contacted Matt because he saw some pop ups for sale and was wondering if he could purchase them.  They were a little pricier than originally anticipated, but the materials were a better value.  Would the board approve Myles spending up to $2000?  Matt moved that we allow Myles discretion to spend no more than $2000 for the pop ups; Lois seconded the motion.  The vote was a unanimous yes.
BATTLE OF THE AGES UPDATE – Shuleen Martin
Shuleen reported that everything slowed down during the holidays, but momentum is picking up again.  She is meeting with Kathy this week to come up with a centralized system/utility for Battle communications so that when Battle is handed off to the next person and the next person it is a simple process.  Teams can also go there for registration, to find information, etc.  
This year’s theme will be the Dolfins’ 50th Anniversary.  

SNACK SHACK – Sharon Murphy
Sharon requested help with cleaning out the pumpkin.  When the containers were moved, much of our stuff went in to one of the pumpkins so now they need to be organized better.  The pumpkin on the pool deck should have everything that is used the most on a daily/weekly basis.  Everything else can go in the other pumpkin.  It was decided that Saturday Jan. 18th would be the official work day.
TEAM OPERATIONS – Eric Janssen
Eric sent out an email to everyone who volunteered last year to see if they are willing to help out again this year.  He got a few responses, but there are still a number of open positions. He did hear back from Gloria Touchet who will handle Team Photos; Lorie and Lilia who will handle Team Sales; and Merry Burns who said she would like to help with Team Sales. Amy volunteered to handle ribbons/trophies.  Eric will send an email out to the whole team around the time of the Parent Meeting to ask for more help.

HEAD COACH – Devon Knight
Devon created a new email specifically for Dolfin questions:  headcoachphd@gmail.com 
This new email will pull people away from her personal life.  She will give the board members the password so they can help answer questions too.  This email address will have an automatic response so people will know their message has been received and will be answered in a timely manner.  Lois will help Devon with the wording of the automatic response.
Devon was approached by the two head coaches from the Aqua Vikings (local USA team).  They want to “have a presence in the community” so they have offered to volunteer their time assistant coaching the Dolfin’s 9-10 age group.  This would mean a strong male presence for our team and an extra set of eyes and expertise for this age group.  They would be there strictly to assist the 9-10 coach (Devon).  Their main focus is their year-round swim program so they would not necessarily be at many of our meets, but as long as the swimmers are told this from the outset it (consistency) should not be a problem.  It could be a win-win situation for everyone.  The board feels that we should give this a try.
MEET OPERATIONS – Rob Hicks
Rob coordinated the containers being moved and it went very well.  The total cost was $1,052 + $191 for new wood pallets to set the containers on + $95 for Bay Alarm to disconnect the alarms.  
Regarding 2014 budget expenses for his department, he would like to purchase a few new hoses.  He’s been using his own.  He would also like to have an additional bar welded on to the pumpkin not on the pool deck.  This would be an additional safety precaution to deter would-be thieves.  Laura’s significant other is a master welder, but is unavailable until after March 2nd.  Lastly the timers are down to 3 plungers.  Could we possibly order 5 more?

Gloria Touchet, who is in charge of Team Photos, is unhappy with our current vendor (Team 360).  She said they didn’t provide enough people to run the Photo Day so too many parents had to step in.  Rob was approached by Home Team as a possible new vendor.  He gave the information to Eric who will get it to Gloria for review. 
Once the pumpkin on the pool deck has been organized, Rob proposes that he pressure-wash it and then have it painted and perhaps the Dolfin logo could be painted on a few sides??  Could Shuleen do it?!
FUNDRAISING – Gus Jullien
Gus proposed that we get a large sponsor to name the pool after for the summer.  A corporation could pay $10,000 for their name on a banner, the team t-shirts and be announced at every home meet.  [For example:  “Welcome to Dick’s Sporting Goods Pool, home of the Pleasant Hill Dolfins.”]  Gus will work with Korey to see if this is a possibility and if so, will write a letter to Dick’s Sporting Goods telling them our story.  In return for their money they could also receive a plaque with our team photo on it. Matt reminded Korey to check with MDUSD about their rules regarding temporary facility naming.
SOCIAL – Amy Ross
Amy had some concerns about changing the social events to mandatory sign ups.  The board reassured her that our policy will be “If we don’t get a lead for this event, it will be cancelled.”
TEAM MANAGER – Sara Silver
Sara was unable to attend the meeting.
DISTRICT – Korey Riley
Everyone reviewed the final Responsibilities document so Korey will post it on the website.  
For the Coordinators list, we need to reach out to the people who did the jobs last year and see if they are willing to do them again this year.   For the Work Coordinator position, Sara was going to talk to Jessica O’Dea but has not done this yet.

For the 50th Anniversary festivities, a budget has been prepared and is submitting their plan to the Budget Committee for approval.  They are requesting $3,000 to cover various expenses including 

· $1,050 for postage/printing for postcards, yearbooks, flyers and posters;

· $300 for three banners;

· $300 for custodial overtime

· $100 for participation ribbons

· $1,200 for key chain giveaways;

· $50 for Red Vines/Otter Pops

The BBQ and cocktail party are both cost-recovering events as individuals will be charged to attend them.  Volunteers to help serve food, etc. at the BBQ will be needed.  Could this perhaps be a “last ditch” way for families to make up any hours they still need to complete in order to get their deposit back?  

Construction update:  Two new rooms are being built behind the pool and another building is being built over in the Adult Ed parking lot.  These buildings are supposed to be completed by September when school starts.  We are not going to lose any parking in the Adult Ed parking lot during Battle, but Korey will confirm this as it gets closer.  Korey will also follow up to confirm we won’t lose the main hallway during Battle.
NEXT MEETING:

The next Dolfins Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 10, 2014 from 7:00-9:00pm.
Meeting adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by Laura.
